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During the next Pilgrimage for Peace on the European continent, your Heavenly Mother will try to
draw a certain and urgent balance toward a large part of that region, which will be achieved through
the adherence of all the Europeans.

From now own, it will be up to them within the principles of charity, goodness, cooperation and
fraternity, to lay the foundation so that this liberating pilgrimage can be accomplished. 

This next Pilgrimage for Peace will attempt to reach the spiritual roots of certain matters that over
the centuries and times, remained inconclusive and unresolved.

For this reason, I again say that the adherence, the work and the dedication of all the Europeans in
gathering the resources for this pilgrimage will show the universe that in truth, the consciousness of
all has changed its place and position, has matured and is responding to the need of these times,
which is planetary.

The pilgrimage will be developed from what the groups of prayer generate, so that everything may
move forward according to what is established by the Divine Plan.

It is time that the Europeans pierce the hard layer of indifference and look around them, to see the
need for help and relief of thousands of refugee souls, separated from the chaos reigning in the
nations of the Middle East.

Everyone is invited to create the conditions so that this next pilgrimage not only be granted by the
Latin Americans, but also the Europeans, called to work extensively in the Campaign for Peace.

Get to work rather than to comfort; Heaven waits for your active participation!

I thank you for responding to My call!

Who blesses you always,

Your Mother Mary, Rose of Peace


